
  
 T

h
e

 C
o

n
n

e
c

ti
o

n
  

A
p

ri
l 
2

0
1

7 

247 Broad Street, Danielson CT 06239 

860 774-3907           

 baptist.church@snet.net           

  www.cbcct.us 

In the Interim:  

This Lent has been among the coldest in recent memory. Late into March we have been bracing 

against below freezing winds. Easter is also late this year – Sunday, April 16. It is calculated by de-

termining the first Sunday, after the first full moon (April 11) after the Spring Equinox (March 20). 

If you have friends who are part of Orthodox churches their Easter date is based on the same 

formula, but they use a different calendar, which puts their Easter usually a week away from ours. 

Since the beginning of the early church, Easter was considered the most important thing to talk 

about when believers gathered for worship. At first, they could talk about little else. The day that 

celebrates Easter was chosen to coincide with spring, the beginning of the lifecycle in the natural 

world – as things come to life after the long winter respite underground.  

Easter speaks to the essential mystery at the heart of our faith: that Jesus Christ overcame death, 

and that we are invited into new life as his love is extended to all of us from the cross. This is joy-

ous, outrageous, mysterious and miraculous -- all at once. The gospels tell us that the witnesses 

at the tomb could hardly believe their own eyes. Would you?  

The best response to the Easter miracle is to live out our own version of an Easter answer. What 

does an Easter testimony look like in your life? I have witnessed how many of you give life to this 

miracle every day at Cornerstone. It happens in how we extend a welcome to a stranger, how 

we talk about those who have died; what and how we teach our children; how we choose to allo-

cate our resources; how we listen to one another and encourage each other in discipleship; in 

singing songs of faith, in prayer and study, and even in committees focused on good stewardship 

and service.  

One of the things I have learned to appreciate about the Quiet Corner is that people are not al-

ways publicizing the good things they do. A lot of folks let their actions speak for themselves. I 

admire that. I’ve scratched the surface more than once, and discovered folks who have been faith-

ful for a long time in a lot of ways. I’ll take this moment to encourage you, nevertheless, to share 

what you do with someone who will appreciate it. In a culture which is less Christian than it used 

to be, you don’t want your lamp to be under a bushel. Talk to a young person about why you do 

what you do, let someone catch you in the act of doing something good for someone else. The 

Easter message only got out because the witnesses to Christ’s burial and resurrection were ulti-

mately willing to go and tell what they had seen and heard. Even though not everyone believed 

them… 

In Ministry with You,  

Erica 

 

 

mailto:baptist.church@snet.net
http://www.cbcct.us


Remember: the last person to leave the church building should be sure that all doors and windows are 

closed/locked. The Academy Street door into Fellowship Hall is kept locked during the Sunday worship 

service. Thank you for helping us take care of our facilities. 
 

Connections is published 11 times a year at the Cornerstone Baptist Church, and is put together by a host 

of valuable volunteers. Please send next month's articles and information to the office by the 15th of the 

month, no later than the 20th. If you no longer want to receive this newsletter via U.S. mail, please notify 

the church office. The newsletter is available online at www.cbcct.us   

Interim Pastor:  
     Rev. Erica Wimber Avena  
 

Organist/Choir Director:  
     Howard W. Curry  
 

Director of Christian Education:  
    Cindy Marcheterre  
 

Administrative Secretary:  
     Kris Useted                                                                                              
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Ladies Luncheon  
Our next Luncheon will be on Tuesday, April 11 at noon at  the                            

99 Restaurant in Dayville. Please sign-up in the narthex.                                    

All ladies of the church are welcome! 

April  
Birthdays  

Lenten Bible Study:  

Pastor Erica is leading the Sunday morning “Drop in” Adult Bible Study during the sea-

son of Lent.  We are using Judson Press’s Bible Journeys for Adults.  We meet in the up-

stairs conference room.  
 

The theme for this series is “God Loves Us.” If you own a study Bible, bring it with 

you, the church also has a supply.                                       

Everyone is  welcome. 

 

 Jamison Mills 

 Barbara Murray 

 Alyce Meagher 

 Amanda Lee Grantham 

 Elizabeth Savoie 

 Aaron Breen 

 Jana LaRose 

 Pete Vegiard 

 Michael Marcheterre 

 Andrew Bertorelli 

 Joyce Tourangeau 

 James Milliard 

 

In Worship This Month  
 

 

Sunday, April 2  

10:30 am—Worship  & Communion 
 

Sunday, April 9  

10:30 am—Palm Sunday Worship  
 

Thursday, April 13  

6:00 pm—Maundy Thursday Communion and Tenebrae at Cornerstone 
 

Sunday, April 16  

6:00 am Sunrise Service—Allen Hill Tree Farm– 542 Allen Hill Road, Brooklyn, CT 

10:30 am—Easter Sunday Worship at Cornerstone 
 

Sunday, April 23  

10:30 am—Worship and family Sunday          
 

Sunday, April 30  

10:30 am—Worship, Mercy Gonzales-Barnes joins us via skype           



Sunday School News  

 Sunday School Mission Projects  

Washcloths & Toiletries 

We are collecting:   

  Toothbrushes 

  Combs 

  Toothpaste (small) 

  Soap (small) 

  Shampoo (small)  

We will sew the washcloths in a way that 

they are able to contain the toiletries and 

be rolled up. The toiletry rolls will be given 

to people who are homeless.  

Can you Yo-Yo? 

We are colleting 

coins to purchase  

yo-yos to send with 

our team that is                              

going to Guatemala 

this summer. 

This will be a boys 
against girls contest. 

 

Lasagna-Lasagna-Lasagna 

On Saturday, March 25th Fellowship Hall was filled with the aroma of lasagna, and the voices of 16 persons having a 

good time. Families and friends helped prepare 75 pans of lasagna for a fundraiser to help with the cost of a mission 

trip to Guatemala. Scott Davagian, Jordan and Sandra Rukstela are joining a group of youth and adults from South 

Woodstock Baptist Church from August  3-14. They will be delivering food and helping with VBS and worship services. 

Everyone that is going has to raise $2,000 for travel expenses. 

Profit from the sale amounted to $1,500, which will be divided among  the persons who sold the dinners and pans of 

lasagna. If anyone would like to donate to this cause, there will be a collection container in the narthex. 
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News from the Church Library:  

Did you know the church has a library? We have a good one! We have many books on a variety 

of subjects relating to faith, Church Administration, Bible Study and connecting faith and daily 

life. A small army of us have been working to go through the historical items in that room and 

to update the library itself so it is more usable. (Barbara Marsten, Pat Rocheleau, Barbara Holloway, Cindy                          

Marcheterre, Kathy Hexter, Erica Wimber Avena, Kris Useted and others.) 

Cindy has made a table available during Lent of some of our Max Lucado books. We are delighted that so many have 

taken a book home to read during this season. They may be returned at any time either in the narthex or to the 

church library. Max Lucado says that he writes books for busy people: someone who needs something to read while 

waiting for a doctor’s appointment, or on a trip -- easily digested, thought provoking, and uplifting.  

We still have Lenten devotionals that are available for home use. These can be saved and used annually, so if you have-

n’t found one you like, check out our supply on the narthex table.  

If you find yourself with extra time at the church, waiting for someone else, please come in and browse.  

Prayer Shawl  

Tɯʍ ˒r˛ˤʜ ˦ʳʶʕ ɼeˡˤɵʍ ɵɫeˢ˔ngʟ ˛ʘ Weˍɶesdˉʦ, A˞ˠʳʕ 5 aʠ 

6:30˞ʗ. Tɯˏʦ ˦ʳʶʕ ɵɫeʠ ˛nɨʍ ʆ m˛nˁʑ. Aʶʕ ˖˚ʒᴝˏrʟ  ˉnʋ ˁhoɽʍ 

ˁhaʠ ˌroʫɯeʠ ˉɼʍ ʂʮlc˛ɵʍÍ.̨ʞ... ˕usʠ c˛ɵʍ tʙ ˥iˡiʠ! 

Our Super Power Journey  

The Transition Team would like to thank everyone for going on this journey with us. Pastor Erica and the Transition 

Team have been working on the theme of Baptist Freedom and your “Super Powers.” Our kids know the comic book 

and T.V. superhero traits, but we believe that God has given each of us unique super powers to do the work in our 

church, our community and the world. Powers include, but are not limited to feeding the hungry, prayer shawls to 

comfort the sad, stewardship projects to help our community, music to fill our souls, fellowship, leadership, friendship, 

caring praise reports and laughter. This church community has people with great gifts, great 

responsibilities, and great anticipation for the next step in our future. We support our Search 

Team as they look for a minister who will join us on our journey and thank God for all your 

gifts. —Rose Bertorelli, and members of the Team: Bethany Duval, Bob Hardy, and                          

Diane Spratley 



Lasagna Benefit Dinner for Northeast CT Cancer Fund                                                     

of Day Kimball Hospital  

   Where: Danielson  United Methodist Church—9 Spring St. Danielson 

   When: Saturday, April 8  

   Doors open at 4:00pm for coffee 

   Dinner served : 5:00-6:30pm 

   Menu: Vegetable & Meat Lasagna 

   Take out available—$10 includes lasagna, salad, green beans, dessert 

   Eat in: $15 includes soup, salad, lasagna, bread, desert & beverages 



Mission Trip Opportunity  
 

Are you looking for an exciting and rewarding experience in Europe this summer? Look no further than Hungary, 

where you can spend ten days assisting with summer English camps and touring the capital city, Budapest. 

   

This summer, 60-70 English-speaking volunteers, sponsored by American Baptist International Ministries (IM) and their 

partner, Hungarian Baptist Aid, will work with Hungarian Baptist churches to reach communities for Christ.  

     

The five-day camps happen in various Hungarian communities throughout the summer. Volunteers will be provided a 

list of camp dates and may select their preference. The English-language camps, which attract mainly non-religious audi-

ences, are opportunities to be a witness for Christ and answer questions about faith. Volunteers will spend the re-

mainder of their time in Hungary sightseeing with fellow volunteers and a tour guide. 

   

Volunteers and teams will fly out of the U.S. on a Wednesday and return to the U.S. ten days later on a Sunday. 

Church groups, couples, and individuals are welcome to apply. The estimated cost is $815 per person to cover lodg-

ing, transportation, meals and insurance, plus approximately $1,500 for airfare. 

   

For more information about this opportunity, please email volunteers@internationalministries.org or call 1-800-222-

3872, ext. 2366. Discover more IM volunteer opportunities on our website. 

American Baptist International Ministries works cross-culturally to invite people to become disciples of Jesus Christ 

and to proclaim, through both word and deed, God's reign of justice, peace and abundant life for all creation. Find IM 

on Facebook.  

For more information, contact catherine.nold@internationalministries.org. 
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Register now for the Annual Gathering at the Colchester Federated Church on Saturday, April 29 from 8:30 AM -

3:00 PM. The day will feature a variety of workshops that will transform our ministries, worship, table conversations, 

lunch, programs for our children and youth, and more. Check http://www.abcconn.org/ for a description of workshops 

and online registration. Our guest will be Rev. Judy Fackenthal. Judy is the President of ABCUSA.  

The cost of the day (including lunch) is $20/adult and $12/child. Children under age five may attend for free. The cost 

rises to $30/adult after April 10, so register early! As the date of Annual Gathering approaches, check the weekly Enews 

and the Facebook event for updates.  

òSkypingó with Mercy 

Mercy Gonzales -Barnes, ABC missionary, will be joining us in worship via Skype on Sunday, April 30. 

Many of our members have been supporting Mercy’s ministry over the years. She has a new assignment now 

supporting Theological education for Spanish speaking people from rural poor and underprivileged areas. 

These students are able to make enormous contributions to their churches and communities with the bene-

fits of education. There will be an opportunity to ask her questions directly and to hear about her current 

work.  

http://www.abcconn.org/%E2%80%8B
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=32040789&msgid=1228499&act=UMTS&c=287052&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fevents%2F1721718401473918%2F


                         

The Cornerstone Baptist Church 

Minutes of Advisory Council Meeting 

February 7, 2017, Revised and edited for this newsletter 

 

Meeting was called to order by moderator Kathy Hexter at 6:35 p.m. Moderator Jim Hilow attended by phone. 

Opening prayer by Pat Rocheleau. 

Devotional by Diane Spratley. 

Clerks Report: Minutes of the last meeting were accepted as corrected. Membership lists were given out for a final re-
view, so a definitive list will be ready for the new pastor. 

Treasurerôs Report: Mary noted that Pastor Ericaôs salary in the budget has been moved to a new item called ñinterim 
pastorôs salary,ò since we may have a settled pastor before the end of the year and would be reporting both. 

The gas and electric charges both were much higher on our current bills. 

Sandra saw some youth activities figures that are incorrect - she suggested creating a process to use the budget soft-
ware in a different way so figures show correctly in reports. 

Anne asked for clarification of what is included in Miscellaneous Missions in expenses. 

Investment Committee: No news, but the market is trending up. 

Dates to Remember: 

April 9 - Palm Sunday 

April 16 - Easter 

May 21 - Annual Meeting 

Clothing Swap date still to be determined 

Family Sundays are February 19, March 19, April 23 

Special Report on Community Kitchens services and needs by Pat Monihan. 

Pastorôs Report: Current Deaconôs Fund balance is $1,293.50 as of February 6. 

Thanks are given to those who contribute to the Sunday School food shelf, which is well stocked now. 

Deaconsô Reports 

Education and Discipleship: SuperKids Sunday was fun. Nine kids went to the Youth Retreat last weekend and had a 
good time. 

Events and PR: Friends of Assissi connected Dana with a huge bread donation from Aldi. 

Dana suggested a fellowship event for the spring, perhaps a dinner and Escape Room activity.  Pat also suggested a 
paint night, which she would be willing to lead. 

Mission and Outreach:  Videos for the America For Christ offering seem to go over well, and contributions are good. 

Transition Team: T-shirts are being ordered for the SuperPower breakfast on February 12. 

Pastoral Relations: The first Search Committee meeting with Ken Williams will be on March 7. 

Property and Finance: A thermostat issue downstairs was taken care of. 

Weôre still waiting for estimates for the barn and Howard Valley projects. 

Minutes, continued on page  8 
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Jim Milliard will look into the gas and electric bill increases mentioned earlier. 

The upstairs temperature is kept constant for the organ and pianos. 

A noise heard last Sunday during worship seems to have been from the downstairs compressor room. 

Worship and Membership:  Deb passed around volunteer sign-up sheets. 

Old Business: The request for a donation to Community Kitchens was discussed, and it was voted to give them a one-
time donation of $100. 

New Business: Larry will check into more accurate tracking with the budget software. 

LifeLine Screenings asked to use the church hall one day in June. The request was approved. 

Easter services will be advertised in The Villager newspaper. We will ask Pastor Erica to check the copy for correct 
dates and times. 

Mercy Gonzales-Barnes has offered to preach one Sunday in worship or to participate with us via Skype. It was suggest-
ed that we announce ahead of time that all mission offerings received on the Sunday she preaches will be given to her 
mission. 

The meeting was adjourned at  8:02 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Barbara Holloway 

Church Clerk 

Attendees: Diane Spratley, Debra Grandelski, Kathy Hexter, Mary Grandelski, Sandra Rukstela, Pat Rocheleau, Anne 
Milliard, Jim, Milliard, Larry Southam, Oduro Gyamfi, Dana Thayer, Barbara Holloway, and Jim Hilow, via phone, Mike 
Lehoux, Priscilla Lehoux 

 

 

Please note!  

This year our Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, May 21st . 

Advisory Council members—Please send your reports in to the church office no later than April 24th —Thank you! 

 

 

 

Our Church Family  

We welcomed a new member Celicia Lynette Hardy on Sunday, March 26. Celicia directs the Bell Choir and teach-

es Sunday School. She is married to Bob Hardy and together they volunteer at the Be Our Guest dinners and numer-

ous other activities. 

 

We learned of the death of long time church member, Wilton òBilló Baxter, on Monday, February 20. Although Bill 

has maintained his membership at this church since 1973, his funeral was held at the Westfield Congregational Church, 

where his wife Roberta had been a member. The Reverend Jonathon Scott, ,Chaplain at Day Kimball hospital officiated. 

Bill has been a regular in worship here, he will be missed.  

Minutes, continued from page 7 
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